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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

April 14, 2008

Academic Council Room

11:00 am

The meeting convened at 11:05 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the February 11 meeting were approved. 

President’s Report

President H. Kim Bottomly reported on the Board of Trustees meeting which had been held the week prior. The group bid farewell to five departing trustees who together represented 74 years of service. All were voted Trustee Emeriti. The trustees also approved a budget of $232.9 M for the 2009 fiscal year, which will be allocated according to the institutional priorities outlined by the President in January 2008.  There are still some issues with the overall structure of the budget, which need to be addressed. For example, the budget should be more flexible and also build in depreciation costs.  The main drivers of the budget remain financial aid and faculty compensation. The increase in the administrative salary base pool was set at 3% for next year. 

The President announced the appointment of two new senior staff members, Deb DeMeis (Dean of Students) and Cameran Mason  (Vice President for Resources and Public Affairs), as well as the departure of Jane Mendillo (Chief Investment Officer). The search committee for Ms. Mendillo's successor has been formed and met for the first time during the April board meeting. 

President Bottomly mentioned that she was looking forward to the upcoming inaugural events and thanked the committee for their hard work. She encouraged all present to attend.

Update on Presidential Inauguration

Mich Jedrey, co-chair of the Inauguration Committee, seconded the invitation to all staff to attend the inaugural events. She announced that the opening event would take place on Thursday evening beginning at Davis Plaza. The evening would showcase talent across campus and would culminate in a procession to the Science Center where guests would enjoy jazz and desserts. 

Friday would be the "welcome back" event of the Houghton Chapel, after it's year-long closure for renovations, with a multi-faith community gathering at 9:00. At 10:30, a symposium highlighting significant breakthroughs made by women with four alumnae panelists was scheduled to take place in the Science Center. Lunch would be provided in the form of a community picnic with emphasis on local products and attention to sustainability efforts. Lunch was to be followed by the Installation Ceremony, preceded by an academic procession, and followed by a reception. Fixed price meals would be available to guests in the campus center and the College Club. The evening would end with fireworks over Lake Waban.  The complete schedule is posted at http://www.wellesley.edu/Inauguration/. 

Nominating Committee  - Administrative Council Slate 2008-09

Kathy Krajewski presented the slate for Administrative Council positions for 2008-09 for a vote at the May 19 meeting. She announced that there remained two vacancies, one each on the Steering and Nominating committees. She asked interested individuals to contact her directly.

Human Resources Report

Eloise McGaw announced that there had been 31 new administrative hires since her last announcement in the fall and introduced new staff members who were in attendance at the meeting. She reminded staff of programming offered by HR for administrative staff and encouraged everyone to take a look at the complete list on the HR website. She highlighted programs through Harvard Pilgrim that would address specific needs of our population, including sessions on nutrition counseling, blood pressure screening and BMI evaluations. TIAA will repeat its program for those looking ahead toward retirment, "Staying on Track in a Market Turndown." She mentioned that the season of performance reviews is coming up; HR will again offer a series of brown bag seminars to prepare staff and managers. Guidelines for the performance review are posted on the HR website.

Admissions Report

Jen Desjarlais provided council members with an update on the admitted students in the class of 2012. As of April 14, 165 had already confirmed enrollment. This year there were 4100 applicants, of which about 35% were offered admission. This is a high quality, diverse group, representing 48 states and 59 nations. The admissions office would host 34 yield events around the world this spring with the participation of local alumnae. Jen announced that the spring open campus was scheduled for later in the week, with 350 students registered to participate. The deadline for students to accept their offer is May 1, so final news about the class would be available after that date.

Facilities Management Report

Peter Zurow updated council members on several issues relating to campus facilities. He announced a new web based tool for submitting service request and thanked those who had helped make this happen. He mentioned that individuals with urgent requests should still phone those in to Laura Wagner. 

Peter announced that the Houghton Chapel would reopen soon, and that it "looks great." The lower level has been completely transformed. There is still some ongoing work, but the building will be available for use from May. The grand opening event will take place in the fall. Work in the Science Center is continuing now, and most projects will be undertaken over the summer. Therefore, the Science Center will not be available during the summer months for programs or events.  The work on Alumnae Hall is beginning now with an initial focus on repair work. The Theater Department and other occupants will be moved out of the building this summer for a period of two years. Other bond funded project work is going on now. Peter also addressed the issue of flooding in front of the Science Center and mentioned this was the result of a clogged drain, but the problem has been resolved and the water is gradually disappearing.

CPPAC Report

Michelle Gilette and Avery Esdaile reported that 2007-08 had been a quiet year for the CPAAC committee. The group presented a set of guided principles for salary increased to BAC. They explored the benefits of a sick-bank program, whereby staff could donate sick time to others. They invited staff who have concerns to post these to the confidential CPAAC conference on First Class.

College Web Site Project Update

Mary Ann Hill reported on the college-wide website project and referred to a memo to be posted on the Administrative Council website, outlining progress to date. She commented that one of the College’s institutional goals this year has been to “enhance the design and functionality of the College’s website so that it reflects the diversity and richness of the Wellesley experience and community and responds to the interests and needs of our external and internal audiences.”  The exploration phase of this project is complete, and key goals for the project now include improved navigation, easier management of content, consistency of design and messages, with implementation of these set for the Fall 2008 semester. Design changes will follow the changes in content. Mary Ann thanked everyone who had been a part of the project.
Announcements

Lynne Payson reminded everyone about the Rhulman Conference on April 30 and encouraged attendance at the sessions and at lunch. 

Irene Laursen announced the 2008 Spring into Shape program and invited participation. The celebratory lunch has been set for May 12. Program notices will be posted on Faculty –Staff. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary
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